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Policy On First Aid and Medication   
The Board of Governors and staff of Sacred Heart PS, Tattyreagh wish to ensure that pupils with medication and first aid needs receive appropriate care in our school.  The health and safety of all our children is of paramount importance.  

· Parents should keep their children at home if unwell or infectious.

First Aid: Sacred Heart PS will provide emergency first aid to pupils and staff members when in school or on educational trips.  If your child becomes unwell during the school day we will contact you to come and take her home as soon as possible.  All staff receive regular training in First Aid.

Each teacher, classroom assistant or lunchtime supervisor normally takes responsibility for the children in his/her care regarding first aid for minor injuries.  If the injury is judged to be more serious the school will contact the parent or guardian without delay.  If the injury requires swift attention from a doctor or nurse it may be necessary to bring the child to surgery or call an ambulance.
Any child who has bumped his head will be carefully monitored – an ice pack may be used.  If there is any cause for concern parents will be contacted and asked to collect the injured child straight away.  (Up-to-date contact details are vitally important.)

Sacred Heart PS has a well-stocked first aid box.

Medication: Parents are responsible for providing the school with comprehensive information if their child has a medical condition or needs to take medication.  Whilst our teachers’ union advises staff not to accept responsibility for giving prescribed medication in school, we will always try our best to accommodate parents’ wishes.  If your child must take prescribed medication it can be taken before and after school in the vast majority of cases.  However, if the doctor advises that medication be taken during school hours and this request is put in writing to school by parents, a member of staff will give or supervise pupils taking medication.  Alternatively, Mum, Dad or a responsible family member may come to school to administer same at a mutually agreed time and place.  

· Cough medicines, painkilling tablets or other non-prescribed medication may not be sent to school with the child.

Hot or soothing sweets for sore throats / tickly coughs may be used sparingly - at teacher’s discretion.

We keep asthma inhalers, “Epipens” and syringes in individually labelled boxes in a secure cupboard.  It is the parents’ responsibility to renew such medication when supplies are running low and to ensure that medication is within its expiry date.  Date-expired medicines will be returned to the parent.  We will not dispose of medicines or medical equipment.

The school makes every effort to include all pupils on trips out of school, but it may not always be possible to meet the medical or health needs of a particular child, bearing in mind he or she might be mingling with children from other schools or the physical demands of a building or terrain.  In the unlikely event of this happening the child will stay in school and be taught in another class.

If you need to discuss any aspect of this policy please contact Mr McElholm.

